100 YEARS

OF EDUCATING YOUNG WOMEN

Weekly Parent Email | January 23, 2022

Dear RES parents,

I am happy to report that our work together to manage the COVID-19 Omicron variant is
keeping positive cases below five percent. This past week we had 3 students and 1 staff
member test positive for COVID-19. This Friday, January 28th, will be our last day of the
2:27 p.m. dismissal; we will resume 3:00 p.m. dismissal time on Monday, January 31,
2022. We will also have one (1) final half day on Wednesday, January 26th with school
ending at 12:15 p.m.

COVID-19 VACCINATION SURVEY

Your daughter received the link to the COVID-19 Vaccination Survey on Friday. If she
didn’t update the information, please complete the survey before she comes to school on
Monday, January 24th.

UNIFORM POLICY REMINDERS
The uniform and dress code policies provide multiple options to our students so that they
can be comfortable even when the weather is unseasonably cold. This has been
discussed with students to help them in following uniform expectations. The school polo
and skirt can be supplemented with the following optional apparel:

¢ Dennis Uniform fleece top

¢ Dennis Uniform % zip sweatshirt

e Long sleeve T-shirts (red, white, black, or grey) and/or thermal shirt under the polo

e leggings or tights can be worn under the skirt

Students also have the option of wearing Dennis uniform black slacks.

In the event that students feel cold in a particular classroom despite wearing a
combination of the items listed above, a teacher may give permission to a student to wear
an additional piece of clothing if the room is cold. That item would be removed in other
teachers’ classrooms unless they grant permission, as well.

During the pandemic, a tight-fitting mask is required at all times, except when the student
is seated and eating lunch.

CUMULATIVE GPAs UPDATE

Our registrar office continues to work on a solution for calculating GPAs. The cumulative
GPAs for freshmen are complete. Please watch for announcements on the remaining
classes.

ATHLETICS

Spring tryouts for track and field, softball, water polo, and lacrosse begin in February.
Make sure your daughter’s physical is current and on file. You can find the tryout schedule
on the Athletic section of our website, https://www.reshs.org/athletics/athletic-tryouts

FINANCIAL AID & SCHOLARSHIP DEADLINE REMINDERS


https://www.reshs.org/athletics/athletic-tryouts

Resurrection is now accepting need-based tuition assistance applications for the 2022-23
school year. Resurrection is managing the application process using FACTS. The FACTS
application for current families is due on February 4, 2022. The FACTS application and a

Frequently Asked Questions section are on the RES website: reshs.org/parents/financial-
information/scholarships.

If you are a current parent and will have a freshman attending RES in the 2022-23 school
year, you must adhere to the due dates outlined for incoming freshmen. FACTS
applications for the incoming freshmen (9th graders) are due on January 17, 2022.

Scholarship applications are due on February 7, 2022. Students must complete the
General Application if they are applying for a scholarship. If a scholarship requires
supportive documentation, the application will outline the supplemental information
requested. The list of RES scholarships is on the website: reshs.org/parents/financial-
information/scholarships. If additional scholarships open, the information will be added to
the RES website.

PARENTS CLUB AND MEN'S CLUB

Please join us Tuesday, February 1st for Pizza with the Resurrection Parents Club and
Men’s Club! Help us say thank you to our "graduating" board members, meet new parents
and learn how you can become part of these clubs.

As part of our Centennial year, we are bringing back some of our favorite events from
years past, like our Father Daughter Dance! Please fill out the Father Daughter Dance
Planning Committee Interest Form if you are interested in assisting in putting on this time-
honored event. Please RSVP to Julia Dombrowski at jdombrowski@reshs.org.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me directly at
cbrewer@reshs.org.

Ms. Brewer
Principal

IMPORTANT DATES & UPCOMING EVENTS

February 21st | No school, Presidents' Day
March 4th | 7th Grade Experience Day - No school for students
March 10th | End of 3rd Quarter

March 11th | Staff In-Service, No school for students
March 25th | No school for students or staff

April 1st | Father-Daughter Dance
April 10th | Breakfast with the Bunny
April 14th - 24th | Easter Break

April 25th | Classes Resume
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